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Let’s face it, many of us are in the habit of thinking of our professional 
lives in terms of short segments – the semester, the term, the fall lesson 

cycle, the spring lesson cycle, the academic year, the private studio year, 
the teacher/student contract period, the summer session.  No matter our 
teaching situation, we tend to take the short view.  Even most of our younger 
students are with us four years or less before moving on to the next stage 
of their careers or education.  Some of us have the distinct joy of having a 
longer student/teacher relationship with students who start at a younger age 
or who study or coach with us over extended periods as adults.  With these 
students we have the opportunity to take a longer view relative to their 
vocal development and their individual motivations for studying voice.  

Your association, NATS, in order to maintain its relevance and fulfill 
its mission, must have a long term view of our 
profession in addition to the attention it pays to 
the short term issues, program cycles, and other 
important aspects of our work.  What does this 
mean for our profession and for our individual 
members?  We have a board, staff, and committees 
who are constantly scanning the horizon, building 
partnerships and channels of communication within 
and outside the profession, and forecasting major 
changes in our field.  They are focused on garnering 
the fiscal and human resources to address 
the needs of our members and their students/
clients.  Here are some examples of recent 
successes which are the result of taking the long term view:

1. NATS realized a number of years ago that there was a lack of print 
resources available to teachers and motivated performers relative to 
mastering the performance and teaching of the diverse styles represented 
in our profession.  Solution: we partnered with Rowman and Littlefield 
to create the So You Want to Sing…book series which even outpaced our 
initial projections of 8-10 titles and will be completed this summer with 
the TWENTIETH volume.  New expert voices in many of these styles have 
emerged from among our membership and they have shared their expertise 
and joined the ranks of published authors.  

2. NATS identified the communication breakdown between voice 
teachers and choral conductors as a critical issue.  Solution: We 
developed and fostered closer ties between NATS, the American 
Choral Directors Association (ACDA), and the National Collegiate 

WWW.NATS.O R G VOL. 53, NO. 1 •  SPRING 2020VOL. 53, NO. 1 •  SPRING 2020

The LONG VIEW

Allen Henderson
NATS Executive Director

Association Notes	 1

Independent Teacher Associate Editor	 2

2020 National Election Results	 4

President’s Update	 5

NATS Membership Summary	 7

In Memoriam	 7

International Notes	 8

SPECIAL SECTION 
NATS 56th National Conference	 10

INDEPENDENT VOICES

How I Met My Mentor	 13

The Incredible Shrinking Singer	 16

Sing For Your Lives	 19

What We’re Talking About	 22

Singing is a Human Right	 27

Understanding the Repertoire	 29

NATS Winter Workshop Report	 33

Art Song Composition Award Winner	 36

2020 Intern Program Participants	 38

2020 Emerging Leaders Awardees	 40

NATS 56th National Conference

Participate in a Master Class	 4

Volunteer at the Conference	 9

Reserve a College Showcase Booth	 41

Hotel Reservations & Special Rates	41

Advertise! Exhibit! Sponsor!	 42

http://www.nats.org

